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Len Oliver and Julie Caramanica met this past Tuesday to discuss the operations of the Hall of Fame and its records.  Several topics were discussed .

New Addition to the Committee
Julie suggested, since Hank Leung notified us he can no longer participate, that we ask John Harkes if he is interested in becoming a member of our committee.  John is a very nice man, a good ambassador for our sport.  John Harkes is a product of the University of Virginia, a former DC United player, a member of both the US Soccer National Hall of Fame and the Virginia DC Soccer Hall of Fame.  Both Len and Julie believe John will be responsive when asked for votes and his involvement as a player would be a positive addition to our committee.  Len and Julie both agreed to ask current committee members for their thoughts before asking John to join the committee.  

Committee members are asked to e-mail Len or Julie by July 30th with any positive comments or any concerns regarding the addition of John Harkes to the VA DC Hall of Fame Committee. 

Web Site
Julie noted that she has contacted Demosphere regarding setting up a web site for the Hall of Fame rather than have it be housed in the VYSA site.  MDCVSA and VYSA can then just have a logo and link to that site from each of theirs.  Demosphere agreed to take on some of the expense, but there will still be some expense the Hall will have to bear.

The web site will have a home page explaining the Hall, then tabs across the top indicating pages for:

$ 

Nominations

$ 

Photo Gallery

$ 

Listing of Current Inductees
$ 

Minutes
$ 

Donations 
All photos have been scanned electronically and are ready to be posted, and bios will be prepared for posting as well.

Committee Meetings
It was suggested that committee members meet or confer by conference call during the selection process rather than conducting all business by e-mail.  There has been some confusion regarding the process by which inductees are selected and it was thought that an exchange of information during the selection process would be beneficial.  

With the committee’s approval, we hope to hold a conference call after the deadline for nominations has passed. This call will allow committee members to share their knowledge about the candidates.  All nominations will be sent to each member electronically with information about when and how to join the conference call.  After the conference call, all members will be sent a list of all nominations and asked to mark their votes for which candidates to include on the ballot for that year.  Committee members will be asked to respond by a certain date.  A tally of those ballots will be compiled and a final ballot will be sent to each committee member for final voting.  

Committee members are asked to e-mail Len or Julie, again by July 30th, to state whether they agree with the addition of a conference call during the selection process. Please note: Nominations are due by September 1 of each year, so committee members will be reminded of the upcoming voting and asked to notify Julie when they might or might not be available for a conference in September.

Fund Raising
Len suggested that the Hall of Fame ask for donations to help defray the costs of administration and gifts to new inductees.  He suggested a letter of request for donations be sent to all existing inductees and perhaps to all MDCVSA and VYSA member clubs and leagues.  A page on the web site will be dedicated to donations.

Minutes of Meetings
Len and Julie both agreed to keep minutes of future meetings so that information does not get lost or forgotten.  Copies of each meeting’s minutes will be posted and stored on the web site.

Prepared by

Julie Caramanica

VA DC Hall of Fame Administrator

